appreciated by the visiting teachers. 000

Haworth serving as full time school doctor this year after having several part-

time doctors last year.

ectors of the Intermediate Schools of Wichita have been taking a half day visiting leave every six weeks. Schools in the city are visited.

000

The Nurses round table group meeting at Wichita expressed a desire to join with the Physical Education group for a combined meeting next year. This would be a fine thing and a forward step as the work of the two groups has many interests in common. Health and Physical Education should work in close coordination to effect the best results for the pupils.

Prof. Frank Thompson of K.S.C. Manhattan, gave a very interesting talk on the teaching of tumbling to the Topeka round table meeting. This was demonstrated by members of his tumbling team. A similarly excellent demonstration lecture was given by Mr. Coulson of Newton,

at the Wichita meeting.

The Topeka Health and Physical Education round table meeting was very well organized and could well serve as a model for other round tables. A general meeting was held first for men and women physical directors and health workers. This was followed by three meetings, one each for mens physical education, womens physical education, and health,

000

Miss Ruth Buchanan is the new girls! physical education teacher in the Parsons Senior High School and Junior College, replacing Miss Ann Thielen, who transferred to Wichita this fall.

000

1938

For as many as ten years Kansas Colleges have been sponsoring annual play days for high schools. Soon after the formation of the State organization of Women's Athletic Associations in 1924, a division of counties was made between the various colleges. Each year these colleges organize play days for the high

schools of the counties assigned to them. High schools look forward to these annual events and often write in to the hostess Wichita Public Schools has Dr. Kenneth college weeks in advance asking if the usual play day will be held and requesting that they be allowed to participate.

This past year through the efforts of Men and Women Physical Education Dir- the State Committee on Women's Basketball and the State Chairman of the Women's Athletic Section a survey of college play days was made. The results of this survey

were as follows:

- 1. Colleges holding Play Days: Emporia College, Friends University, Kansas State College, Manhattan, Kansas State Teachers College, Hays, Kansas State Teachers College, Emporia, Kansas State Teachers College, Pittsburg, Kansas University, Marymount College, Ottawa University, Southwestern College, Washburn College, Wichita University.
- 2. Play Day Themes: "Comic", "Air Circus", "Regatta", "Carnival", "Popeye", "Roundup".
- 3. Classification of high schools invited. Ten colleges reported inviting a combination of first, second and third class high schools,

One college invited only third class high schools.

One college invited first and second class high schools.

4. Health certificates:

Five colleges required health certificates indicating that participants were in good physical condition.

Three colleges asked that participants be checked as to physical condition, but did not require certificates.

Four colleges made no montion of physical condition of participants.

- 5. Registration fees: Registration fees were charged for the most part to cover cost of lunches. The usual fee was twentyfive cents per participant. Three colleges Kansas Colleges High School Play Days, did not charge a fee and two supplied free lunches.
 - 6. Number of schools invited: Eleven collegas invited a total of 384 high schools; Average number invited by each college, 35.
 - 7. Number of schools attending play days: Eleven colleges reported a total of 163 schools in attendance; Average number of schools attending each play day, 15.